Mountain View SCC Minutes 10-5-2016

Attendance: Cretia Tinsley, Tim Stay, Emily Campbell, Jenna Wood, Cathy Ambrose,
Roger Smith, Danielle Macias, Tyler Winiecke, Taran Chun, Jenny Thurston (Jennifer
Patterson is excused)

1. So far no new school community council members. Emily has someone who
might come next month. Taran will include a call for more members via the
newsletter. Tim would like other people to invite Lynn Eyestone.

2. Data is not available. Dr. Chun discussed school grading. Mountain View is a B
school.

3. Bond discussion:

Parents: 6 million is a fixed amount, new windows, arts remodel, bathrooms, turf for
football field, & possible office redo. The district is now listening to MV for priorities
rather than imposing their priorities.

Dr. Chun: Parents need to push for cameras. Prior to the meeting last week, there
was no build for fine arts. The build is a possibility thanks to parents asking great
question.

Kristi Tonga’s class will be moved to the distance learning room. Jess will use his
own funding so it won’t come out of our bond money. Kristi’s old room will
remolded to be used for practice rooms, storage space, and there will also be
remodeling the rooms with fine arts in mind.

MV Priorities:

1. 1 million for arts build
2.1 million for remodel

3. 1 million for Bruin Bowl
4. Other priorities after that

4. PLC Model: Support teachers with outstanding performance.

MV is going to visit Lakeridge to see them in classrooms. Our English teachers from

10t and 11t grade are going to watch PLC and classrooms and have a Q and A. They
want to learn how to structure intervention, I have data—now what?, etc.

Mrs. Macias was interested in: Can we do a Lending Tree or other PLC process at MV
where we can ask specific questions in departments? Can we have Lakeridge come

and observe us and give us feedback?

Who is outlier in Math? Lone Peak scores well, but doesn’t do the PLC process well.



Westlake is the outlier in Science.
5. Increase performance on ACT: Taking ACT Prep classes—Tyler Ball, Sadler-Holli,

Can we get a sub committee to help Parents, Students and teachers to help students
prep for ACT?

The school is not doing ACT Plan test for sophomores this year. Can we do it in the
spring?

Remediate ACT. How do we help kids study?

English department:
1. Mrs. Sadler-Holli presented to the 11t grade teachers how to incorporate ACT
prep into curriculum.

2. Has put together a common curriculum map and common pacing guide. Had a
meeting last year with Lakeridge.

3. English PLC format:
*Review norms and announcements
*Five Minute Feel Goods
*Team Time
*Group Self Assessment

Each meeting every English department faculty member must have data with
numbers. This makes the English department our leading PLC team!

Tim: What else can we do to help the English department in their PLC process?
Subs? Conferences? Paid time to coordinate more?

English dept needs classroom computer labs. Dr. Chun purchased one new set,
working on adding more.

Next meeting Nov 9th at 12:30-2:30



